
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Residentials 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kildwick Church of England Primary School 

Priest Bank Road, Kildwick, BD20 9BH 
Tel. 01535-633682                      

       www.kildwick.n-yorks.sch.uk    
Newsletter 9th November 2018  

 

 

 

 
 

Anti-Bullying week ς 12
th

- 16
th

 November 

 

Next week will be anti-bullying week and the theme ƛǎ Ψ/ƘƻƻǎŜ 

wŜǎǇŜŎǘΩΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎŀǊǊȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƛƴ ŎƭŀǎǎΣ ǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ 

wristbands and other merchandise.  

 

We are inviting children to wear odd socks on Monday  

12
th

 November. This is to celebrate our individuality and 

uniqueness.  

 

 
Half Term Diary dates 

Monday 12th Nov ς Anti bullying week begins 

Thursday 14th Nov ς Individual photos - Phototronics 

Friday 16th Nov ς Children in Need  

Wednesday 21st Nov ς Reception ς Y5 Flu vaccination 

Wednesday 21st Nov ς Class 5 parents invited into class 

Wednesday 28th Nov ς Class 4 parents invited into class 

Friday 23rd Nov ς Non uniform for the Christmas Fair 

Friday 30th Nov ς Christmas Fair 3.30pm-6pm 

Friday 7th Dec ς tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎǘŀȅ ϧ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ǊŀŦǘ ς 2pm 

Friday 7th Dec ς Buddy Christmas Bake Sale ς after school 

Monday 10th Dec ς Class 1 & 2 Trip to Ilkley 

Thursday 13th Dec ς Reception & KS1 Nativity perf 2pm and 6pm 

Tuesday 18th Dec ς Santa Fun Run 1pm 

Tuesday 18th Dec ς KS2 Carol Service 6pm 

Weds 19th Dec ς PTA disco 

Thursday 20th Dec ς Christingle 2pm 

Friday 21st Dec ς Christmas Dinner 

Friday 21st Dec ς End of Term 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
I trust you have had a restful half term and that you are preparing yourselves for the run up toΣ ŘŀǊŜ L ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ /ƘΧΦs. We will shortly be sending 
you full details of events for the Christmas period.  
 
We had our annual open day for parents of prospective children entering Reception in September 2019 yesterday. This event was well attended and 

there were many complimentary comments about our School Council. You did a fantastic job, thank you.  

 

Tom Palmer, the author of Armistice Runner visited school on Wednesday. He visited every class and the running club even managed a run with him 

up to Farnhill Pinnacle at lunchtime. He was so impressed with our school and the standard of our written work. He commented that he had not 

visited a school where the whole class were reading his book nor had he visited a school where someone had read all of his books. I personally am 

delighted that his visit has encouraged so many children to read more. Nothing makes me happier! I am currently investigating creating a more 

ǇŜǊƳŀƴŜƴǘ ΨtŀǘǊƻƴ ƻŦ wŜŀŘƛƴƎΩ ƭƛƴƪ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳ ǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜ ǎŜŜ ƻŦ ƘƛƳΦ  

 
There will be a remembrance service in church on Sunday 11

th
 November. It would be great if we could have some representatives from school to 

lay the wreath. Lest we forget! 

Have a great weekend! 
Tim Whitehead 

Headteacher 

tŜƎƎȅΩǎ DǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ DŀǊŘŜƴ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ 
The final design has been approved by the trustees of the Peggy Wilson Field and I have attached it to the end of this newsletter. We 
have been fortunate to secure further funding and our target has almost been reached. We hope to start the groundworks soon and 
the first community day will be in February.   
 

  
 Before and After School Club 

You may be aware that school has now taken over the running of the before and after school club. Those parents/carers who use 
club should have received a questionnaire. The feedback gained from this will help us with the continued development of this facility.  

Linked to this we would like to remind any parents and carers that if you are struggling to find time to complete homework and reading, 
staff at club are happy to help with this whilst your child is at after school club. If you would like them to hear your child read, help learn 
spellings or supervise homework activities please mention this to a member of staff.  

Polite Notice ï Please could we ask that children do 

not run around on the Garden of Remembrance outside 

the church.  This is very distressing for relatives and 

friends of the deceased.  Thank you. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Tesco ς Bags of help 
I am delighted to announce that our application to 
the Tesco Bags of help grant scheme has been 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭΦ  hǳǊ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ όtŜƎƎȅΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƎǊƻǿ 
project) will be put forward to a public vote during 
November and December. This will take part at 
the Skipton Tesco store and if we win the vote we 
will receive £4,000, if second we will recive £2,000 
and if third we will receive £1,000.   
 
You can vote by visiting the store and on puchase 
of goods will recive a roken for you to cast your 
vote.  
 
I would encourage you to share this information 
widely in order to increase our chance of gaining 
the full ammount for our project. Thank you in 
advance of your support. 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

CO-OP 
I am delighted to announce that the grand total for the Co-op 

charity fund is  
 

£6,764.36 

Thank you to everyone for your support. We will be working with 
the School Council on improving our playground. 

 
 
 
 
 

Clubs Week Beginning 12
th

 November 2018 
 

Monday 12
th

 November KS2 Dodgeball 

Wednesday 14
th

 November Street Dance ς KS1 

Wednesday 14
th

 November Choir  

Thursday 15
th

 November  Gymnastics am ς KS2 

Thursday 15
th

 November Mini Ringers 

 

Due to the dark nights, running club will stop until the spring. 
 

 

Tom Palmer ς Author visit ς Wednesday 7
th

 November 
Local author, Tom Palmer visited school on November 7

th
 and spent time in each class throughout the day. There is still time to 

purchase any of his books. Please fill the form in and let Mrs Chapman know. 
 

 

Annual Parent Questionnaire 
We are keen to continue to work in partnership with all our parents. 
We are seeking your views and opinions.  Please complete the 
following questionnaire using the following link.  Thank you 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeIwYwXT0Bu1gjJkzbhnK
wwvllPXqgkwr0GJMUgEBELsWFO-w/viewform 
 

 
 

 

Children in Need ς Friday 16
th

 November 
Next Friday we will be raising money for Children in Need. Children are 
invited to come to school in non-uniform for a small donation.  
Thank you.  

 

Stars of the Week  
 
Class 1 ς Freddie for excellent learning behaviour all of the time. 
Class 2 ς Freddie for amazing problem solving in maths,  
                fantastic bonfire picture and being a kind friend. 
Class 3 ς Lewis for his enthusiasm to learn and his amazing  
                holiday homework. 
Class 4 ς aŀȄ IƛǊŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘΧ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƳƛƭŜΦ 
Class 5 ς Harvey for how brilliantly he represented our school at  
                the open evening. 

 

Happy birthday to the following children:  
Class 1 ï Matheo and Freddie 

Class 2 ï Eliza and Hidayah 

Outside Achievements 

Harvey and Stella competed at the Manchester Youth 

Karate Open on Saturday. Harvey achieved silver in 

kickmaster and Stella achieved silver in kickmaster 

and in her individual fight.  Well done ï fantastic 

achievements! 

                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeIwYwXT0Bu1gjJkzbhnKwwvllPXqgkwr0GJMUgEBELsWFO-w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeIwYwXT0Bu1gjJkzbhnKwwvllPXqgkwr0GJMUgEBELsWFO-w/viewform




            





 
  



 
 
 

From Farnhill to the Front 
 

An exhibition to commemorate the lives of 68 local 
men who volunteered to serve in World War 1, 
telling the story of their lives before, during, and 
after the war and what village life was like at the 

time. 
Featuring the highly acclaimed Poppy Waterfall 
created by the Knitwick and Yarnhill craft group. 

 
Plus Slideshows, Displays, Photographs, Artefacts, 
Poetry, and Childrenôs artwork. Refreshments 

available. 

 
SATURDAY 10 NOVEMBER 

10am - 4pm 
KILDWICK & FARNHILL INSTITUTE 

Admission FREE 


